
TO CITY CLERK FOR PLACEMENT ON NEXT 
motion REGULAR COUNCIL AGENDA TO BE POSTED #51

On January 22, 2019, the Los Angeles City Council approved funding recommendations made by the 
Office of the City Administrative Officer (“CAO”) to expend State Homeless Emergency Aid Program 
(HEAP) funds for a variety of activities throughout the City, including emergency aid, capital and operating 
support for bridge housing, facility improvements, and other programs and services to assist those who are 
homeless or at risk of homelessness (Council File No. 18-0628).

Among the approved projects was authorization for the CAO to execute a contract with Aviva Family and 
Children’s Services in the amount of Two Million, Three Hundred and Sixty Thousand Dollars ($2,360,000) 
for the rehabilitation of a building located at 1701 Camino Palermo St., Los Angeles, California. This project 
will establish 42 new interim and or transitional housing beds for female transition-aged youth (“TAY”) who 
are homeless or at risk of homelessness.

City staff were recently informed that the official name of the legal entity that operates the Camino Palermo 
project, and which has authority to execute a City contract documenting the terms and conditions of the 
HEAP funding award, is Hamburger Home, a California nonprofit public benefit corporation, doing business 
as (dba) Aviva Family and Children’s Services (“Hamburger Home"). In order to comply with the City’s 
contracting procedures, it is necessary to inform the City Council of this change and obtain Council 
authorization to amend the prior approval of this HEAP funding recommendation so that the City may 
execute a contract with Hamburger Home.

I THEREFORE MOVE that the Council Action of January 22, 2019 (C.F. 18-0628) relative to funding 
recommendations for Homeless Emergency Aid Program Funds, BE AMENDED to approve the following 
recommendation in lieu of Recommendation 6a in the Council Action:

1. AUTHORIZE the CAO to execute a contract with Hamburger Home, a California nonprofit public 
benefit corporation dba Aviva Family and Children's Services, in the amount of $2,360,000 to 
support the rehabilitation of the building at 1701 Camino Palermo St. to establish 42 bridge housing 
beds for female TAY who are homeless or at risk of homelessness.
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